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ALL PUBLIC ACTS appearing in this GAZETTE are to be considered official, and obeyed as such
ADELAIDE, THURSDAY, 12 SEPTEMBER 2002

DEVELOPMENT ACT 1993

Lower Eyre Peninsula Aquaculture Plan Amendment Report by the Minister—Draft for Public Consultation

NOTICE is hereby given that the Minister for Urban Development and Planning has, pursuant to sections 24 and 26 of the Development Act 1993, prepared a draft Plan Amendment Report (PAR) relating to the sustainable development of the aquaculture industry in coastal waters east of Rabbit Island and Boston Island off Eyre Peninsula.


The draft PAR will amend the Land Not Within a Council Area (Coastal Waters) Development Plan by introducing an Aquaculture (Finfish/Port Lincoln) Zone containing new policies to control marine aquaculture activities, particularly finfish, in the Lower Eyre region. The new policies are additional to existing policies applicable to the whole of the Land Not Within a Council Area (Coastal Waters) Development Plan.


Copies of the draft PAR can be viewed on the internet (www.planning.sa.gov.au) or are available during normal office hours at the Department of Transport and Urban Planning (Planning SA), Level 5, 136 North Terrace, Adelaide, S.A. 5000. The PAR can also be viewed at the City of Port Lincoln and the District Council of Lower Eyre Peninsula council offices.



The draft PAR will be on display from 12 September 2002 to 12 November 2002.


Written submissions regarding the draft PAR should be submitted no later than 5 p.m. on 12 November 2002. All submissions should be addressed to the Presiding Member, Development Policy Advisory Committee, G.P.O. Box 1815, Adelaide, S.A. 5001 and should clearly indicate whether you wish to be heard in support of your submission.


Copies of all submissions will be available for inspection on the internet at www.planning.sa.gov.au and at the Department of Transport and Urban Planning (Planning SA), Level 5, 136 North Terrace, Adelaide, S.A. 5000 from 13 November 2002 until the conclusion of the public hearing. 


A public hearing will be held on 28 November 2002 at the Hilton Motel (Conference Centre), King Street, Port Lincoln commencing at 7.30 p.m., at which time interested persons may appear to be heard in relation to the draft PAR and the sub-missions. The public hearing will not be held if no submissions are received or no submission makes a request to be heard.


Any enquiries on the draft PAR should be directed to Planning SA on 8303 0742 or 8303 0655.









P. Cockrum, Secretary Development Policy Advisory Committee
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